PRINCE GEORGE’S CHAPEL CEMETERY COMMITTEE
DAGSBORO TOWN HALL
MAY 20, 2023 AT 10:00 A.M.

The meeting was called to order by President Melody Chandler at 10:01 a.m. In
attendance were Cindi Brought, Melody Chandier and Janice Kolbeck; Gayle
Chandler attended by phone.

A motion was made by Janice and seconded by Gayle to approve the May 20,
2023, agenda. All were in favor.

A motion was made by Janice and seconded by Gayle to approve the minutes of
November 20, 2023. All were in favor.

The treasurer’s report was discussed. Gayle asked about the CD’s and if the town
could get better bank rates at the Bank of Delmarva. Cindi said we must wait until
their renewal dates. Grass cutting prices have not increased; billing will be
quarterly. There have been several burials; however, there are few lots left to sell.
A motion was made by Janice and seconded by Melody to accept the treasurer’s
report. All were in favor.

The Delaware First State Cemetery Association is holding a meeting in Dover on
May 23, 2023. No one had an interest in attending.

Brian Baull gave Cindi a report of things that needed to be fixed by the State at
Prince George’s Chapel. The Friends held a yard sale at the Dagsboro Fire Hall and
raised around $800.00.

We received an updated list of local cemetery prices for corner markers, lots and
internment costs. A discussion ensued. Corner marker costs were increased to
$400.00 due to administrative costs and Lloyd’s prices. Internment prices were
increased to $300.00 due to administrative costs. Prices per lot were increased to
$750.00 to be in line with other cemeteries. A motion was made by Janice and
seconded by Gayle to increase the prices on corner markers to $400.00,
internments to $300.00 and lots to $750.00. All were in favor.



Joe and Cindi went to the cemetery to determine how much dirt was needed to
fill the open graves in the oldest part of the cemetery. They found that dirt had
already been placed in the open graves. The bricks around the graves were also
fixed. Cindi has no idea who did it.

Janice stated that some cemeteries have had flower arrangements stolen; Cindi
said she had no reports of stolen flower arrangements. Cindi said that the USA
flags at Prince George’s were stolen around Labor Day; it was reported to the
Dagsboro police.

A motion was made by Melody and seconded by Janice to adjourn the meeting.
All were in favor. The meeting was adjourned at 10:20 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Gayle L. Chandler




